May 28, 1984

Record Series CAMPUS News PAPER
File: FG 1-12-5

REPORT

NORTHAM RECEIVES LEO SUMNER AWARD

Danna B. Northam was the 1984 recipient of the Leo Sumner Award, the most prestigious award given by the college, during the 1984 Honors Night ceremony. Northam has been on the Dean's List at Shelton and was recently awarded a National Association Junior College Honors Scholarship to the University of Alabama.

Other scholarship recipients were: Sherry Jo Johnson, National Alumni Association Junior College Honors Scholarship; Jeffery Edwards, University of Alabama in Birmingham Junior College Academic Bowl Scholarship; Debbie Sexton, Cathy Alexander, Sherry Jo Johnson, Janet Rainey, Judy Hayes, Business and Professional Women's Scholarships; Allison Holeman, Belinda Hughes Memorial Scholarship; Carol Hudson, Elizabeth Hobson, Patti Jo Hinton, Phi Theta Kappa Scholarships.

Samuel "Bo" Fields received the 1984 award from the Shelton State Alumni Association for outstanding service to that organization. Students receiving the Phi Theta Kappa President's Award were Jack Burns and Elizabeth Hobson. Sherry Jo Johnson was named the Outstanding Junior College Student Representative and Bryan Wood was the recipient of the James B. Allen Award. Ronald Gene Mills, Jr. received the Outstanding Corsair Fencing Club Member Award.

FINAL EXAM SCHEDULE

Tuesday, May 29, 1984

Tuesday - Friday classes 8:00-10:05 a.m.

Tuesday - Friday classes 10:10 - 12:25 p.m.

Tuesday - Friday classes 12:15 - 2:30 p.m.

Tuesday - Thursday classes 7:40 - 9:45 p.m.

Tuesday - Thursday classes 3:30 - 5:30 p.m.

Wednesday, May 30, 1984

Monday - Wednesday classes 3:30 - 5:30 p.m.

Monday - Wednesday classes 5:30 - 7:35 p.m.

Monday - Wednesday classes 7:40 - 9:45 p.m.

Thursday, May 31, 1984

Monday - Thurscay classes 8:00 - 10:05 a.m.

Monday - Thursday classes 10:10 - 12:15 p.m.

Monday - Thursday classes 12:25 - 2:30 p.m.

Tuesday - Thursday classes 5:30 - 7:35 p.m.

NEW FROM THE LIBRARY

The library has recently received their basic collection of popular titles and best sellers from our new book leasing program. These books are being leased to provide you with the latest best sellers in multiple copies.

The best sellers collection will be shelved in the loungearea of the library across form the paperback collection. They can be checked out for two week periods just like any other library book. There is a special section of the card catalog marked "Best Sellers" if you would like to check it for a specific title.

Some of the titles that are currently on the shelves are: Jane Fonda's Workout Book (two copies); Master of the Game (two copies); Ascent Into Hell (two copies); Acceptable Losses (two copies); The Hotel New Hampshire (five copies); Motherhood: The Second Oldest Profession (two copies).

SUMMER QUARTER 1984 - Tuition Refund Policy

Full Summer Term	Refund %
Prior to June 6	100%
June 6, 7, 8, 11, 12	75%
June 13, 14, 15, 18, 19	50%
June 20, 21, 22, 25, 26	25%
June 27 or later	No Refunds

1st Split Term

Withdrawal/Class Drop Dates	Refund %
Prior to June 6	100%
June 6,7	75%
June 8, 11	50%
June 12, 13	25%
June 14 or later	No Refunds

2nd Split Term

Withdrawal/Class Drop Dates	Refund %
Prior to July 16	100%
July 15, 17	75%
July 18, 19	50%
July 20, 23	25%
July 24 or later	No Refunds

Refund checks will not be issued until after the third week of classes or three weeks from date of registration, whichever period is longer.

BAND SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE

Shelton's instrumental music department is now accepting applications for scholarships for the 1984-1985 school year in both brass and woodwind ensembles. If you play a brass or woodwind instrument and are interested, turn in your name and telephone number to Dr. Humphrey Lee, Dean of studends. Some scholarships are available for the Summer quarter for interested persons. For more information contact Dean Lee or Tom Hunter, band director.

SHELTON BRINGS FIRST BBB PROGRAM

Shelton State Community College and the Emory University School of Business will present a one day workshop on "Fund-Raising, Special Events, and Public/Private Partnerships for Non-Profits." This is the first of several workshops designed for non-profits that Shelton will present as part of the Building Better Boards for Community Organizations program. Buckner Winfield is the workshop leader. The workshop will be Wednesday, June 20, 1984 from 9 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. in room 87 of the Junior College Division. Workshop cost is \$35.

Winfield for formerly a non-profit agency director and is now director of Emory University's School of Business Administration Program for Non-Profit Agencies, and managing partner of The Winfield Group, a consulting firm serving exclusively the non-profit sector.

Space is limited for the workshop and all applications must be in by June 13, 1984. If you are interested in attending the workshop, contact Lucy Kubiszyn, project director.

SHELTON TO ORGANIZE ALUMNI AT TECH DIVISION

The Shelton State Alumni Association will recruit and organize new members at the Technical Division beginning Fall quarter. Any faculty, staff, or administrator at the Technical Division who is interested in working with this program should contact Lucy Kubiszyn.